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ST  ALBAN'S,  BROADHEATH

ANNUAL  PAROCHIAL  CHURCH  MEETING
Notice is given of a Meeting of Parishioners, at the Annual Parochial Church Meeting, on Sunday, 23 April 2017, in St Alban's Church starting at 12 noon.

A warm invitation is given to everybody to our Annual Meeting, although only those on the Electoral Roll are entitled to vote in the elections.  We look forward to a time of fellowship which will inform and encourage us all.

AGENDA

A. MEETING  OF  PARISHIONERS
     1.  Minutes of previous year's meeting

     2.  Election of Churchwardens

B.  ANNUAL  PAROCHIAL  CHURCH  MEETING
     1.  Apologies for Absence

     2.  Minutes of the previous year's meeting

     3.  Electoral Roll Report

     4.  Reports from the Parochial Church Council

           4.1.  Churchwardens

           4.2.  Secretary

           4.3.  Deanery Synod Representatives

           4.4.  Treasurer

           4.5.  Other Reports
     5.  Safeguarding Policy
     6.  Elections


6.1.  Deanery Synod Representatives

         
6.2.  Members of the Parochial Church Council

           6.3.  Sidespersons
     7.  Appointment of Independent Examiner

     8.  Vicar’s Summary

ST  ALBAN’S  CHURCH,  BROADHEATH

ANNUAL  PAROCHIAL  CHURCH  MEETING

MINUTES  OF  THE  MEETING  HELD  ON

SUNDAY,  24  APRIL  2016  IN  CHURCH

The Vicar chaired the meeting in the presence of 34 parishioners.

A.  MEETING  OF  PARISHIONERS

1.  Minutes of Previous Year’s Meeting

It was proposed by Mr Palmer, seconded by Mrs Odenrode and agreed that 

the Minutes of the meeting of 26 April 2015 be accepted and signed as a 

true record.

2.  Election of Churchwardens

The Vicar thanked Mrs Dixon and Mrs Hammer for their work over the last year.  It was much appreciated.  It is a responsibility each Sunday morning and all who have done this will appreciate what it entails.  

Both Mrs Dixon and Mrs Hammer had agreed to stand again and they were duly elected for a further year.  

Mrs Nixon was again willing to act as a Deputy Warden.

The meeting closed at 12.02 pm.

B.  ANNUAL  PAROCHIAL  CHURCH  MEETING

1.   Apologies for Absence

Apologies for absence were received from Mrs D Banks, Mr M Clewes, 

Mrs E Clewes, Mrs E Hammer, Miss R Prescott, Mr E Prince, Mrs H Prince, 

Mrs J Rogerson, Mr N Salthouse, Mrs P Salthouse, Miss J Smith, 

Mr B Waterson, Mrs M Waterson, Mrs C Williams, Mrs R Williams.   

2.   Minutes of the Previous Year’s Meeting

It was proposed by Mrs Bradley, seconded by Mrs Kelly and agreed that 

the Minutes of the meeting of 26 April 2015 be accepted and signed as a 

true record.
 3.   Electoral Roll Report

The Roll had been up-dated and there were now 123 members.  It would re-open at the end of the meeting for further people to be added.  It was proposed by Mrs Lockton, seconded by Mr Pilling and agreed that the report be accepted.

The Vicar thanked Mr Palmer for keeping the Roll up-to-date and for his willingness to do so much more for St Alban’s.

4.   Reports from the Parochial Church Council

4.1.  Churchwardens

In presenting the Wardens’ report, Mrs Dixon mentioned that there had been no major issues with the Church building over the last year.  Attention had been given to health and safety matters and the grounds had been kept tidy.  The Wardens were very grateful for the help and support they received from many people.  They thanked the Vicar, especially for her vision and enthusiasm in regard to the refurbishment of the Church Hall.

It was proposed by Mrs Bailey, seconded by Mrs McIntee and agreed that the Wardens’ report be accepted.  

4.2.  PCC Secretary

The PCC Secretary’s report was presented by Mrs Nixon, who commented that it gave an overview of the proceedings of PCC meetings and also of various church activities.  It was proposed by Mrs Harrison, seconded by Mrs Bradley and agreed that the report be accepted.  Mrs Nixon was thanked for the report and the work she does at St Alban’s.

4.3.  Deanery Synod 

The Deanery Synod report mentioned various presentations which had been given at the three Synod meetings held during the year.  It was proposed by Mrs Johnson, seconded by Mrs Odenrode and agreed that this be accepted. 

The meeting was reminded that there is a vacancy for another Synod representative. 

4.4.  PCC Treasurer

Mrs Hermann presented the accounts to the meeting and acknowledged   the amount of work done by Mr Waterson in putting them together.  There was a lot of information in the accounts and she went through the various pages, explaining and expanding on the various sections.  

The Capital Recoupment Fund was closed and the money used to establish a Hall Refurbishment Fund.  The amount of money paid into the Capital Recoupment annually will be used to establish a Fabric Fund.  
Despite the closure of the Hall for the refurbishment, income had increased and the Bookstall income also increased.  The amount tithed was ££7,500.  Planned giving and cash offertories were slightly down and this needs to be kept under review.  However, our financial position was reasonable at the year end.

Mrs Hermann encouraged people to keep praying – for what God wants us to do and how we will pay for it.  She thanked all those who had helped and supported her.  Most of all our thanks must go to God whose generosity continues to amaze.

It was proposed by Mrs Thurm, seconded by Mr Pilling and agreed that the accounts for the year ended 31 December 2015 be accepted.

4.5.  Other Reports

The Vicar thanked all who had produced the reports, and encouraged everyone to read them. 

 5.  Safeguarding Policy

As it is a requirement that our Safeguarding Policy is read out at the Annual Meeting, this was done by Mr Scarisbrick.  There is a copy on the notice board 

at the back of church, together with the names of those responsible for Safeguarding in our Church (the Vicar, Mrs Nixon and Miss Prescott).  The Vicar commented that each of us needs to be vigilant.

6.  Elections 

6.1.  Deanery Synod Representative

        No nominations had been received for this vacancy.

6.2.  Members of the Parochial Church Council

Two nominations had been received – Mrs S Cooke and Mr J Jarvis  They had both been proposed and seconded and were duly elected.  There was now a full complement of PCC members.  

6.3. Sidesmen

The following had all been proposed and seconded as Sidespersons and were elected for the coming year:  

Mrs D Boardman, Miss S Fairclough, Mrs L Jones, Mrs B Kelly, 

Mrs B Kennerley, Mrs B Lomax, Mrs D McIntee, Mr D Morris, Mrs V Morris, 
Dr S A Nixon, Mrs J Noble, Mrs T Odenrode, Mr E Prince, Mrs H Prince, 

Miss G Shepherd,  Mrs S Thurm, Mr D Whatley, Mrs J Whatley,  

Mrs C Wyatt.

7.  Appointment of Independent Examiner

This will be discussed at the May PCC meeting.

8.  Vicar’s Summary

The Vicar commented that each year she found it a joy to read the reports produced for the Annual Meeting.  They showed the commitment, hard work, time and energy given by so many people in “reaching out and building up” together with looking after our church building and business.  There are things that are not always obvious from the reports – our care and support for people, the encouragement to learn and grow, our prayer life, as individuals and as a church.  

She mentioned two questions for reflection on:

· How have Jesus and I drawn closer over this last year?  How has my praying changed and grown?  Can I see where the Holy Spirit has been at work in my life?  Do I know myself to be the Beloved of Jesus?

· How have I shared him with others?  Have I taken the opportunities that have come my way?  Do my life and my choices reflect his goodness and gentleness?

At the end of the day – it’s “all about Jesus”.

The Vicar concluded with the verse:

Now to him who is able to do immeasurably more than all we can ask or imagine, according to his power that is at work within us.  To him be glory in the church and in Christ Jesus throughout all generations, for ever and ever!  Amen.  (Ephesians 3:20).

The meeting closed in prayer.

The meeting closed at 12.51 pm

Parish of St Alban's, Broadheath

Annual   Parochial   Church   Meeting

AGENDA  ITEM  3  -  ELECTORAL  ROLL  REPORT

The Electoral Roll has been revised this April and a copy placed in the church.  This year there are 123 members on the Roll, this time comprised of 78 (63.4%) members resident in the Parish and 45 (36.6%) members resident outside the Parish boundaries.  

Since the last Electoral Roll was produced in 2016




3 people from outside the Parish have left the district.




4 new members (in the Parish) have been added.




1 new member (outside the Parish) has been added.




2 people have died

John D Palmer







Electoral Roll Officer

AGENDA  ITEM  4  -  REPORTS  FROM  THE  PAROCHIAL  CHURCH

                                   COUNCIL

4.1.  CHURCHWARDENS  -  Attached

4.2.  PCC SECRETARY  -  Attached

4.3.  DEANERY SYNOD REPRESENTATIVES -  Attached

4.4.  PCC  TREASURER  -  ACCOUNTS  -  See separate sheets

4.5.  REPORTS  OF  CHURCH  ORGANISATIONS  AND  ACTIVITIES  -  Attached

4.1.  CHURCHWARDENS’ REPORT MARCH 2016-2017
Church Building

This year saw one or two minor problems but nothing major for which we are eternally grateful.  Last Easter we had a leak in the tank above the south transept fire exit, fortunately this didn’t cause too much damage and was repaired quickly.  In October a new immersion heater had to be installed and whilst the electrician was on site a minor problem with the outside security lighting was sorted.  Also in accordance with the high level maintenance contract the guttering has been cleared to avoid the build-up of leaves.  The Quinquennial inspection is due later this year so we are hoping that nothing too serious comes to light when the time comes for our architect to make his thorough examination of the building.
Health and Safety

In accordance with Health and Safety Policies regular checks are carried out on fire extinguishers, slip and trip hazards, electrical safety and hazardous substances.  A complete fire drill was implemented in the summer months with no major issues.  Normally the annual PAT testing is carried out in September but as the Quinquennial inspection is due this year it has been decided to implement this before the inspection and then move the yearly testing to a more convenient month.
Church Grounds

No major problems have been reported in the church grounds although the regular upkeep of the beds and borders is time consuming and maintenance therefore continues to be an issue.  We thank volunteers who give up their time to tend them.  Some potholes in the car park have been filled thanks to some spare tarmac from the church hall resurfacing, but further work will be done when funds allow.
Archdeacon’s Inspection
It is a national church requirement that the archdeacons inspect each parish in their respective archdeaconries every three years, primarily to check that the administration of the church is run properly.  This includes an inspection of church records and registers, for example, as well as a general check on the interior and exterior of the church and its contents and grounds.  It is also an opportunity for the archdeacon to have a general discussion with the wardens and incumbent about the life of the parish. 

This year it was the turn of St. Alban’s to be visited by Archdeacon Ian Bishop.  He made one or two recommendations such as arranging an asbestos survey of the old boiler room and sending past registers to the Chester records office, and these will be acted on.  His follow up report commended us on how well we care for the church and went on to say how encouraged he was by his visit, especially by the good things we are doing, especially in mission.
Once again we must give our thanks to the many folk in the church family who give their time energy and prayer to ensure the church’s smooth running and welcoming atmosphere that it is impossible to name everyone.  To you all we give our heartfelt thanks.  We are so thankful that Helen was able to take a much deserved sabbatical and we would especially thank her, Lisa and Peter for their ministry, leadership and encouragement.
Let’s continue the team effort in Jesus’ name!
Esme Hammer & Eileen Dixon
Church Hall
Work has continued on the refurbishment.  The car park has been resurfaced and a grant towards the cost of this was received from Trafford Housing Trust.  The asbestos was removed from under the Hall floor.  Repairs were made to the Hall floor and it was sanded, sealed and varnished.  Quotations are now being obtained for the final stage of the refurbishment – external repairs and decoration.

A team from Waitrose decorated the side room and new curtains were purchased.  The heater in the Blue Room was repaired.  The jobs from the snagging list which was drawn up following the work on the toilets and entrance area have finally been completed.
The Hall is being very well used.  Last September two new groups started using the Hall (Musical Theatre and Yoga), joining the other regular users:  Pulmonary Rehabilitation, Stepping Stones, Line Dancing, Dog Training, Railway Group.  We now have regular bookings daily and on Monday-Thursday evenings.  We have a good number of party bookings at weekends, with many of them coming from children in our Toddler Group.  Trafford Youth for Christ continue to use the Upper Room.
We have a flourishing Toddler Group, our Take 5 Café provides a welcome to all those who come along on Wednesday mornings and a Distribution Centre for Trafford South Foodbank is based in the Hall and it provides a much-needed service.

A big thank you to John Wooler who continues to look after the Hall as our caretaker/cleaner.  






June Nixon
4.2.  PCC SECRETARY’S REPORT

The PCC has continued with its regular monthly meetings, alternating between business and prayer.  Thank you to members of the PCC for their commitment.

Thank you to those who have provided the various Team reports, to our Treasurer for her financial reports (produced on the new software), reports of Deanery Synod meetings (and latterly Diocesan Synod) and on the Church Hall and Hall refurbishment.  All these reports help keep the PCC informed.

Last September, Mrs Hammer, Mrs Nixon and Mrs Williams went to a presentation at Chester Cathedral on YBible.  The PCC has spent time discussing how we can engage with the bible and find new ways to relate to it and encourage others to read it, and some of the ideas are being put into place.  The PCC has agreed to support “Thy Kingdom Come” global week of prayer (25 May – 4 June) which the Archbishop of Canterbury is encouraging churches to take part in. 

Work has continued on the refurbishment of the Church Hall and the PCC agreed to the asbestos removal, resurfacing of the car park, and repairs, sanding and varnishing of the Hall floor.

It has been encouraging to see our young people being involved in the Sunday  services where appropriate and a real joy to see some of them regularly taking Communion after the PCC agreed to children being allowed to take communion 

before confirmation. 
The GAP process has now been discontinued by the Diocese but the PCC felt that it had been a very worthwhile process and that we could learn from it in how we prioritise what we decide to do in the future.

The Vicar took sabbatical leave between July and September.  During her absence we had a number of visiting preachers (the Revds John Sutton, John Boyers, Jenny Bridgman, Gordon Herron, Sue Mayo and Mrs Giselle Rusted) and their ministry to us was appreciated, as was the ministry of our Curate, Lisa, and our Reader, Peter.

Last June, our Curate, Lisa, was priested in Chester Cathedral and several people went along to support her on this memorable occasion.  

Again, a very successful Christmas Tree Festival was held with 50 trees variously decorated on display and £700 was raised for St Ann’s Hospice.  Holiday at Home in August once again attracted people with talks, activities, entertainment and, of course, afternoon tea.  Just over £100 was raised at this and donated to Alzheimer research.  

There has been very generous support for various organisations.  Our Harvest donations of food were given to Barnabus and a collection was made for Tearfund.  In addition to toys for the Toy Service, which were donated to Wood Street Mission, a request was made for toiletries for Barnabus.  Keith Harris from Tearfund again spoke to us at our Harvest Service and Steve and Irene Brown came along at Christmas and gave a real insight into their work with City Centre Ministries.  63 boxes were collected for Operation Christmas Child and the Foodbank has been well supported especially with the recent appeal for plastic bags.
Our links with Timperley parish have continued – running a joint Alpha course and joining them for the Ash Wednesday service.  Further links with other churches have included hosting an ecumenical Lent Group and one of the services during the Week of Prayer for Christian Unity.

There are seven people due to retire from the PCC this year and it is also the year for elections to Deanery Synod.

June Nixon, PCC Secretary 

4.3.  Bowdon Deanery Synod Report 2016 – 2017

As usual there have been three meetings during the past year.  In addition to general items of business, presentations have included:

May 26th 2016: ‘Renewal and Reform in the Church of England.’ 

The Archdeacon of Macclesfield, Ven. Ian Bishop, gave an overview of this initiative instigated by the Archbishops’ Council:
Renewal and Reform…’seeks to provide a narrative of hope to the Church of England in the 21st century, rooted in a sense of Biblical hope and understanding of Christ’s call to us to pray that the Lord of the harvest will send out workers into the harvest field.’ 

It looks to address some of the deep rooted missional challenges facing the Church of England, whilst building on the excellent work already taking place in churches and communities.  Based on a realistic assessment of where the Church is now and how we might respond, one of the clear and intended outcomes of this initiative is to reverse the decline of the Church of England so that we become a growing church in every region and for every generation; open to all, building up the Body of Christ and working for the common good; a confident church, equipping new generations of leaders, ordained and lay, for ministry and mission.
Abridged from the Church of England website.  The full report can be found at: https://www.churchofengland.org/renewal-reform/about-rr.aspx)

13th October 2016: ‘A Vision for Bowdon Deanery’.

The Bishop of Stockport, Rt. Revd. Libby Lane, referred to Jesus’ parable comparing the Kingdom of God with a mustard seed (Mark ch.4 v.30, 31).  Whilst acknowledging that the ways in which individuals and parishes are helped to grow may vary according to circumstances, diversity is to be encouraged and we should seek to come together in prayer to put down roots of faith so that branches can grow and reach out.  She stressed that we should not be discouraged if growth of seeds might sometimes seem slower than we expect but to trust in God’s plans for His Kingdom through us, in our churches and communities. 

25th January 2017: ‘Refugees Welcome’ 

Ros Holland, Chief Executive of the Boaz Trust, gave an inspiring presentation on the work of the Trust.  Based in Ancoats, it is a Christian organisation which aims to accommodate asylum seekers and refugees throughout Greater Manchester.

It offers advocacy and pastoral support as well as meeting practical needs like food and clothing.  It is worth looking at their website for further details, including case histories and feedback from those they have helped.

http://boaztrust.org.uk
‘Mission Possible’ – Chester Diocese Lay Conference

Peter Johnson spoke to members of the event to be held at Swanwick from 19th -21st May, outlining the programme and its aims.  He encouraged all parishes to send at least one representative, a view endorsed by the Rural Dean, Revd. Julian Heaton.






Esme Hammer







Deanery Synod Representative
4.5.
REPORTS  OF  CHURCH  ORGANISATIONS  AND  ACTIVITIES

TEAM REPORTS

Children’s and Youth Team
Toddler Group
Toddler Group continues to thrive and we now have a small waiting list.

In July we had our usual teddy bears picnic when we presented books and certificates to children leaving to go on to school or nursery, many having been with us since babies, how time flies!!!

September once again saw new faces both with children and staff. We welcomed Lisa Tyrrell, a mum who had been to Toddlers with both of her children and enjoyed it so much she felt she wanted to give something back and offered her services.  Lisa has now started a new initiative of story time each week which the children are thoroughly enjoying.

In October Estelle made some lovely scarecrows with the children to put in church at the Harvest Festival and Steve Rosewell our photographer came and took some lovely photos of the children for parents and generously provided us with prints to use at the Tree Festival.

We once again provided a tree at the Tree Festival, many thanks to Estelle for all her hard work with this.  It was also lovely to see so many of the children take part in the Family Nativity service and as we rehearsed this at Toddlers we gave each child a book on the Story of The Nativity.  As usual we had our Christmas Party with bouncy castle and at Easter we had hot cross buns and Easter Eggs.

It’s lovely to see children and parents socialising with each other at the group and all this would not be possible without our helpers, John Wooler for setting up the hall, Darlene Harrison for running the singing, Avril Vaughan who runs the one to one room, Estelle Kavanagh who thinks up craft activities each week, Mildred Waterson for help wherever she is needed, Naomi Peterson who each week sorts the important job of providing drinks and biscuits for everyone along with Betty Kennerley, Brenda Lomax, Denzil Morris, Trude Odenrode, and Beth Cooke who helped us for a short time before starting work but who calls in whenever she can! 

Lastly we must thank Helen, our Vicar, who continues to provide support, enthusiasm and encouragement for the Toddler Group.

Please pray for the continued success and safety of the Toddler Group who are such an important part of our Church family.

Eileen Dixon

Sunday Club
Sunday Club has continued to develop over the last year with the establishment of a third group, changes in the leadership team and a further rise in attendance.  Numbers vary considerably from week to week but the average was 13 children per session, up slightly on the year before.

The biggest change over the year was the formation of the third group.  This was a very welcome development because the larger numbers, and the wide age range of the children, meant it was becoming increasingly difficult to provide relevant and effective teaching for everyone in just two groups.  The third group was formed in September and the three groups now meet in the Sunday Club room, the Vicarage and the Children’s Chapel. 

The leadership team in 2016 included Rosie, Lisa, Meg, Gail, Beth, Sally, Sarah, Elaine, Hayley, Lucy, Helen, Steve and Matt.  Matt Courtney is a youth worker with Trafford Youth for Christ and we were delighted when he agreed to join us in September.  He has taken on the role of regular leader with the group of older children.

We continue to use the Scripture Union Light material as the basis of our sessions. Some subjects covered this year included: Sharing the Good News, Jeremiah, Ruth, Daniel, Esther, passages from Paul’s letters, Living God’s way, Nehemiah and Jesus’ encounters with different people.

Rosemary and Steve would like to thank everyone who has been part of the team over the last year for the hard work, commitment and enthusiasm they’ve given to teaching the children in Sunday Club.  We would also like to thank the whole church family for its continued support and encouragement of this work with the younger members of 
St Alban’s. 






Steve Scarisbrick

Communications Team

Team members:  Helen Scarisbrick, Ewart Lockton, June Nixon, Martin Odenrode,

Trude Odenrode, Helen Whatley, Janice Whatley.
Although the Team does not meet regularly, work continues.  We now have a new website and are grateful to Martin Odenrode and Janice Whatley who have put in so much work on this.  Linked to this we now have a new email address.  Thanks again go to Trude Odenrode for keeping our Facebook page up-to-date with daily posts and it is good to see that the number of people visiting our page is increasing.

The cover for our Christmas card was again designed by Vivienne Walton and it is good to be able to use her artistic talent in such a way.  The Easter card cover has been designed by Alexander Tracey, an art student at Trafford College.  Thanks to both of them and also to Martin Odenrode for his work on both cards.  Thanks must also go to all who deliver the cards.  They are a good way to let people in our parish know that we are here for them!

Please have a word with a member of the Team if you feel there are ways of improving our communication – we are aware that it is very difficult to keep people up-to-date on what is happening and any ideas would be very welcome.

June Nixon
Discipleship Team

Members:  Gillian Shepherd, Alan Paulley, Helen Scarisbrick, Brian Waterson, 
Rachel Bradley.

The Discipleship team is involved in encouraging the Church family in " Building up into God's family, valued and empowered."  It supports the House Group leaders and other activities that are arranged including the Alpha course.

There are five House Groups, three on a Tuesday night, one on a Thursday evening and one on a Friday afternoon.  They meet to look at the Bible together, support and pray for each other.  The Ecumenical Lent group has been running on a Tuesday evening in Church, welcoming visitors from other churches to share together.  Other groups include Mothers’ Union, Wives group, Young Mum's group, Wednesday morning Communion, the Craft Group and there will be a group after Easter to look 
at Gay love.

The Alpha course was run with Christ Church Timperley and Timperley Methodist church.  It started to meet in Costa Coffee in Timperley but moved to the Methodist Church for the end of the course. There has now been a follow up group and it is hoped that will continue at St Alban’s after Easter.
This is the Year of the Bible... Y Bible, an initiative from the Diocese to encourage us to look at how we engage with the Bible.  Members of the congregation are sharing how they read the Bible and a favourite verse.  There are resources available at the back of the church - Bibles, Bible reading notes and books for you to look at and take and try.
We are also involved in arranging Thy Kingdom Come, a focused week of prayer leading up to Pentecost. The church will be open at various times and we are encouraging folk to commit to praying regularly for the week.

If you would like to know more about any of the above or would like support in your development of your walk with God please speak to a member of the team.






Rachel Bradley

Mission Team
REACHING OUT WITH THE LOVE OF JESUS TO ALL AGES
The Toddler group, Take 5 Café and Foodbank continue to be an important and effective part of our “reaching out with the love of Jesus” and serving the community. Our great thanks to all who help in any way on a regular weekly basis.

Christmas and Easter always provide excellent opportunities to welcome the Parish to share our celebrations – building relationships with our community and bringing out the deeper meanings of Christmas and Easter.  Rewind to Easter and Christmas were again facilitated by a team from Altrincham Baptist Church, bringing different schools into Church.  We’re involved in different ways with local schools, Trafford College and the Sea Cadets.  The Holiday at Home for the over 50’s went ahead in August with interesting talks and activities.  An encouraging ecumenical Alpha Course was held - first at Costa in Timperley, before having to decamp to Timperley Methodist  Church. 

We welcome visitors at Church services most weeks throughout the year and continue to see a growing diversity amongst our regular congregation, enriching our church family and worship.  It’s also important to us to encourage and support each other as we live out our Christian faith on our “front lines” – where we spend most of our time during the week. 

Over the year, we’ve been involved in Christ’s mission to the wider world - supporting different organisations financially, with our prayers and through learning more of the work of Christian Aid, Trafford Youth for Christ, Tear Fund, Open Doors (working with the persecuted Church) and City Centre Ministries.

The team are always open to new participants and new ideas to further our “reaching out” here at St Alban’s.
Helen Scarisbrick
Pastoral Team

The Team members are Helen Scarisbrick, Jean Bailey, June Nixon, 
Mildred Waterson, Rita Wickens 

The Team meets to review those who are regularly visited, to consider if anyone should be added, to share any concerns, and to offer support to each other.

Jean Bailey, Denzil Morris and June Nixon are licensed to take out Communion and are able to support the Vicar in visiting, either in their home or their nursing/care home, those who can no longer get to church, and who wish to receive Communion.  It is a privilege to be able to share in this ministry.

We are very aware that there is a great deal of visiting done by many others, in addition to that undertaken by members of the Team, and we are very grateful for the care and support given to those who are unable to join us in Church.







June Nixon
Prayer Team
Weekly Hour of Prayer

We have continued to meet for an hour of prayer on Mondays (except bank holidays) throughout the year and I have to say, again that, thanks to members’ dedicated commitment, we rarely have to cancel a meeting.  To remind you – that’s when we pray through the request cards in the prayer boxes and for other urgent needs - generally to surround the work, events and activities of the church in prayer.  Where possible we include local, national and international situations as well. 

Over the past year it does seem that we have had a little more feedback on the situations for which prayer has been requested and we would like to have more of that. It’s so encouraging to have a note of outcome or an update so that we can direct our prayers accordingly.  A card with this information, placed in the prayer boxes, really would be appreciated.

Prayer Ministry

Again a reminder that this is available at all Sunday services either as you leave the communion rail or immediately after the service at non-communion services.

If you have a need, or a concern for someone else which you feel you could share, do please go along to the Chapel where there will be two people to pray with you. 
Thank you again to all who give their time to prepare for and to lead intercessions and assist with prayer ministry during Sunday services.  Thank you also to Gillian Shepherd and Sandra Fairclough for their work in compiling the Intercessions and Prayer Ministry rotas respectively throughout the year.    

Alan Harrison

Worship Team 
The Worship Team meets regularly to plan, review and develop the church’s Sunday worship, particularly at Sunday services.  The team members are Rev Helen Scarisbrick, Rev Lisa Redfern, Darlene Harrison, Esme Hammer and Peter Johnson.  We try to keep in mind how our meeting on a Sunday in particular supports our congregation throughout the week.   

Helen took a well-earned sabbatical break for the three months from July to September and we missed her!  As a result of this we were able to experience some different styles of preaching and leading from our visiting clergy and other preachers.

We are grateful to the AV team for their faithful work in projecting the services onto the screens, enabling the congregation to hear us and dealing with unexpected technical challenges.  Norma has joined us on some Sunday mornings to sign, which is a 
great pleasure.  

This year we have generally continued to follow the lectionary with our preaching.  We held a confirmation service in Lent and it was good to welcome Bishop Libby at that time.  In the summer/autumn we took “Questions Christians are asked” as our preaching theme, inviting members to submit their questions.  The team then tried to help people start to think biblically about them.

Helen is Chaplain to Trafford College and Peter is the Chaplain for the Broadheath Sea Cadets Unit, leading prayers as well as doing some teaching.  

We marked special Sundays for TEAR fund as well as giving time for other projects in which our members are involved.  The Christmas tree festival and other Christmas services have again proved popular and we held a Palm Sunday “carol service”.  In December City Centre Ministry came to share with us how they work.

If you believe you have some gifts or abilities that could be used to aid our worship, such as music, audio-visual skills or preaching, please talk to one of us.






Peter Johnson
MOTHERS’ UNION
Although we are very short of numbers, we are managing to carry on so if anyone would like to join us, they would be very welcome. We meet in the Sunday Club room in Church on the first Thursday of every month at 2.00 pm.







Joyce Harris 
WIVES'  GROUP
The Wives Group meets on the fourth Wednesday of each month.  We meet in the Blue Room at the Church Hall at 7.45 pm.

Our group is very friendly and would welcome any new members.  We have various speakers, slide shows, quizzes and craft evenings.  One of our meetings is a visit to the Garrick Theatre, another is a Christmas meal.

We are part of the Mothers’ Union and uphold their Christian values.

Why not give us a try – you would be very welcome.






Beryl Kelly











TAKE 5 CAFÉ
The café is in St Alban’s Church Hall on Wednesdays from 10.00 am to 12.00 noon.  We offer light refreshments at reasonable prices.

Our main aim is to show the love of Jesus to our customers and to that end we offer a listening ear and fellowship each week.

We are closed for main holidays and throughout August.

Why not come along and join us and you will realise that we are not an ordinary café.

Beryl Kelly
CRAFT GROUP
The Craft Group meets in church on most Thursdays from 2.00 pm – 4.00 pm.  Although only a small group, we would love to have more people join us.  Anyone interested should come along to see what we do and even have a cup of tea and a biscuit.  How is that for an incentive?

Glenys Dyson

BOOKSTALL AND RESOURCES CENTRE
The book stall has had another successful year, with CLC in Stockport continuing the supplying of books.  
Book sales, this year were well supported, although down on last year.  Due to other commitments, we only had a one day sale this year. 
Copies of daily bible reading notes are still available to subscribing church members, new subscribers are always welcome.
If you want to any specific Christian books, please do not hesitate to contact me.  I will always try to obtain them. 
My thanks to all those who have purchased books and when you have read them and you want to pass them on please add them to the resource centre books.
Do not forget in November we will have our Christmas book sales, when Christmas cards, small gifts and books will be available. 
David Whatley

Safeguarding at St Alban’s


It is important to us here at St Alban’s that our Church and activities are a safe place for all who come and we have committed ourselves to the “respectful pastoral care and safeguarding of all, especially children and people who may be vulnerable.” (Quote from our policy statement). As part of this commitment, we’ve adopted and are implementing the safeguarding policy and procedures of the Church of England and the Diocese of Chester. 

Recently, having completed a safeguarding audit, we are reviewing our good practise guidelines leaflet, our recruitment process and the job descriptions for all who work with children and vulnerable adults. We are looking to provide relevant training for all concerned, to continue developing good safeguarding practise. As required, we will be renewing DBS checks and applying for new DBS checks for those who have joined our ministry here with children and vulnerable adults.

Do come and speak to our experienced Safeguarding Team, especially if you have any questions or concerns about church life or from the rest of your week. 

June Nixon   Ros Prescott   Helen Scarisbrick

PLANNED GIVING OFFICER’S REPORT
Thank you to all who give regularly to the running and mission of St Alban's, Broadheath.  We have many people who give by one of the regular methods (personal envelopes or standing orders).

Basic rate income tax payers help further by signing a Gift Aid declaration.  We have quite a few people with active declarations and it really helps.  It takes just a few moments to fill one in, but by doing this we are able to claim an extra 25p for every £1 you give.  This year it was worth about £12,000. 

Please ask me about joining the planned giving scheme or Gift Aiding your 
existing giving.

So once again thank you for your continued support of St Alban’s and its mission.

Peter Johnson

.

Holiday at Home 2016

The annual Holiday at Home took place 14th, 15th and 16th August 2016, on the Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday afternoons.  Each afternoon comprised a talk, afternoon tea, a range of activities, crafts and some entertainment.  We welcomed visitors, as well as church family who are no longer able to come on Sundays, so it is 

a great opportunity for keeping in contact with these people.  Although the number of visitors was slightly down on previous years, everyone seemed to enjoy themselves, and agreed that we should run the Holiday at Home again the following year.
The event is self financing and cakes are donated by church members, as well as 
their time. The event is free to attend, but visitors may make a donation, and any surplus after expenses are taken out is donated to a specific charity, last year it was Alzheimer’s Research. 
This year, 2017, the Holiday at Home will be on 15th, 16th and 17th August.  The organising team welcome any offers of help and support.

Janice Whatley and Trude Odenrode

